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Regular Meeting

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 

Date: October 6th, 2020
Time: 4:30pm
Parks and Recreation 
Minutes
Present:  Deb Mckinney, Tim Adams, Jeff Leith, Sheryl Dougherty, Courtney Hyte, Jessica Rurka, Jeremy Hall, Shawn Mullen, Alana Coshow
Call to Order:  Deb Mckinney called the meeting to order.  
Approval of the minutes of the September 1st, 2020, Regular Meeting 
Sheryl Dougherty motioned to approve the minutes and Courtney Hyte seconded the motion.  All approved.  

Sheryl Dougherty motioned to add item E. to unfinished business (Memorial Bench) and item A. in new business (Parks and Recreation Master Plan).  Courtney Hyte seconded the motion.  All approved.  
Audience of Citizens

Communications
Committee Reports
a. Air Line Trail Update
a. Meeting with Eversource and DEEP

Eversource has agreed to move or dismantle the poles that are currently in the way of the project.  Hopefully this will be completed by the end of 2021.  New stone dust at the Cranbury Bog section of the trail will be delivered and begin installation on October 19th.  

b. Signage on trail

The trail signage has been delivered and will be completed as soon as possible.  
Unfinished Business
a. Golf Tournament recap 
The golf tournament this year was a big success.  Just over $11,000 was raised this year.  

b. Program update and guidelines (Fall and winter)
Shawn Mullen gave a report on the status of all upcoming Fall and Winter Programs.  

a. Youth Basketball Guidelines (possible motion to run league)

We are awaiting guidelines for winter sports from CIAC and CDC regarding basketball.  This will be discussed at the next meeting as well.  Guidelines and protocols will be developed and the board will vote on if a season is feasible or not.  

b. Drive thru Tunk or Treat

Shawn Mullen and Jeremy Hall discussed how this event will operate this year.  It will be drive thru style as opposed to kids trick or treating from the backs of people’s cars.  We are in need of a lot more vehicle hosts to make this event possible.  

c. Completion of Landscaping projects are Sears Park

Many landscaping projects are in the process of being completed at Sears Park including the cleanup of the gardens near the picnic shelter.  
d. Aeration and LID updates

Jeremy updated everyone on this and the plans for when the system will be turned back on again.  

e.  Memorial Benches

We have been getting requests for memorial benches at Sears Park.  A policy and guidelines will be developed for this in the future.  There is one request that the Parks and Recreation Department has received recently.  Sheryl Dougherty motioned to approve the current request.  Jessica Rurka seconded the motion and all approved.  
New Business
a.  Master Plan 
Jeremy Hall is looking into getting quotes for a contractor that could conduct a department wide needs assessment and master plan for the department moving forward.  He will update at the next meeting.  
Other Concerns
Director’s Report
a. Budget update
Jeremy Hall updated everyone on the status of the department budget.  

a. Staffing for next summer

Shawn Mullen and Jeremy Hall discussed the staffing needs for next summer season and it’s impact on the budget with the increases in minimum wage.  Jeremy will be requesting an increase in part time salaries and seasonal staff may need to be cut back depending on the impact.  

b. Capital Projects

Jeremy Hall is working on capital project for the next budget cycle.  

Adjournment:  Jessica Rurka motioned to adjourn.  Sheryl Dougherty seconded.  All approved.  
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